



July 30, 2018

Mr. Robert Fowler Chair, District Education Council Anglophone South School District 490 Woodward Avenue Saint John, NB E2K 5N3

Dear Mr. Fowler:

Thank you for your letter from the District Education Council (DEC) for the Anglophone South School District in which you inform me a motion was made and passed to adjust the Capital Improvement Projects 2019-20 list.

I appreciate receiving this information. I have noted the changes and the addition of the recommendation for a new school for Hazen-White/St. Francis and Centennial Schools as priority #4 on the Major Capital Projects list. The Department of Education and Early Childhood Development (EECD) will update our documentation.

Again, thank you for sending me this updated information. This submission will allow the EECD staff to work with your district personnel to better plan and manage the EECD capital budget submissions.

Sincerely

Hon. Brian Kenny

Minister

C. Mr. François Godin, Acting Director/Senior Project Manager, EECD Mr. Josh Nowlan, Acting Director/Senior Project Manager, EECD Ms. Zoë Watson, Superintendent, Anglophone South School District

